PTO Board Meeting Minutes November 13, 2012

The November meeting of the Stone Lake PTO was called to order at 6:03 PM by Denise Okamoto-Fong.

Attendance: Jeremy Roberts, Bindy Grewal, Rose Brown, Yvette Sack, Denise Okamoto-Fong, Danaa Tateishi, Betty Low, Christy Lee, Gisela Gutierrez, Chodi Houston, Karen DeArman, Dreena Freeman, Synthia Mehas, and Lourdes Lem.

Minutes from the October meeting were approved on a motion by Betty Low and seconded by Jeremy Roberts.

Treasurer's Report

- The current checking account balance is \$13,574.36. The savings account balance is \$29,383.46.
- There was no Treasurer's Report to approve at the meeting; Tami Gill was indisposed as a result of an illness.

Report's on Current Events

- Spaghetti Dinner: 217 paid orders. Profit was \$1,262.91 reported by Denise Okamoto-Fong.
- Scholastic Book Fair: Sales were \$9,080.00 reported by Christy Lee. Rounding up dollar amounts at transaction
 purchases and the "Dum-Dums" tree also helped with fundraising. Dudes and Donuts alone raised \$2,000 that morning
 and was a huge success. Having the kinder room was a great place for it to be held this year because it offered more
 space.
- KCRA Can Food Drive: Ends on 11/16th. Pick up to be scheduled on 12/4 @ 9:45 AM. Ms. Mehas offered her classroom for storage.
- Spirit Wear: On sale now.
- Innisbrook: Final order to be coming the week of 11/19.

Report's on Upcoming Events

- Tile Fundraiser: Shelley Takaha still taking orders.
- Yearbook: Victor Ramos to get order forms going out soon. Purchase price will be \$24.00 this year, more pages have been added. Purchases will be available on line. An exclusive 6th grade option is available this year.

Miscellaneous Items

- "The Social": Patty Gonzalez has stepped up and will chair the event. If there is "food truck" service, Dr. Grewal would like their information to insure they have a current health permit, license, and insurance. Denise Okamoto-Fong to let Patty know so that they may give these to Dr. Grewal.
- Science Camp: Mrs. DeArman, Mrs. Gutierrez, and Ms. Houston would like instead of an overnight trip for the Headlands trip to be a one day trip and possibly getting dinner on the way back home to school. Apparently, there were about 40 children that missed going on the field trip, due to parents not allowing them out for so long, expense, medical and religious reasons, etc.. The 6th grade teachers agreed that the children would get the same experience in one day that they get staying overnight. The teachers would also benefit from not being away from their families. The teachers had to arrange for babysitting and spouses missing work for them to go on this trip and they don't get any extra pay for doing so. They would like it if the sweatshirts could continue to be for purchase, all of the kids really enjoyed these. Possible fundraising for pizza or dinner on the way home.

Principal's Report

- The Stone Lake Elementary Flag Football team won the championship.
- Stone Lake has collected \$2,500.00 for First In Math. Total bill will be \$5,857.14. Carla will issue a check to PTO for \$2,500.00 and PTO will pick up the remainder and issue a check for \$5,857.14 to First In Math.
- Denise Okamoto-Fong to confirm with Tami Gill if 360 Learning program was paid off or needs to be paid.
- Requesting \$2,000.00 for assemblies.
- Dr. Grewal is requesting \$5,000.00 for school supplies to help ease the shortage they currently have. Denise would like to table this request and address at next meeting when Tami is available so she can have a current report on the finances.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:55 PM on a motion made by Christy Lee and seconded by Syndie Mehas.